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The Interim Pastor Nominating Committee is pleased to announce the hiring of 

Edward Bellis IV as  our Interim Pastor.   He will begin work in Kinston on June 

15, 2017.   Join us for dinner on Wednesday, June 14 at 6pm to meet Reverend 

Bellis and his son. 

Interim Pastor to begin June 15. 

Biography for Reverend Edward Bellis IV 
 
 The words ñIn life and death, I 
belong to Godò ring true in my faith 
journey. Since my dad was in the US 
Army, my childhood was defined by 
moving from place to place.  I was born  
in West Berlin, Germany, on October 7, 
1965.  During the first 9 years of my life,  
I lived in Germany, North Carolina, New 
Jersey, New York, Alabama, Arizona, and 
Arkansas.  Since I graduated from college, 
I now list Florida, Washington D.C., 
Virginia and Maryland. I finished High 
School in New Bern, NC, and consider 
Eastern NC to be my home.  My parents 
still live there. 
 Education was extremely 
important to my family.  I graduated from 
High School and was accepted early 
admission to NC State (NCSU) where I 
graduated with a B.S. in Textile and 
Apparel Management in 1988. During my 
last year in college, I felt Godôs call to 
ministry. 
 After a year of working in the 
Textile industry and 2 years repairing and 
building boats, I followed Godôs call to 
serve in the church with the support of my 
home congregation in New Bern.  I went 
to the Presbyterian School of Christian 
Education (PSCE) in Richmond, VA, to 
study educational ministry and graduated 
with a M. A. in Christian Education.  But, 
I also felt called to ordained ministry.  To 
explore the call, I began my studies at 

Union 
Theological 
Seminary in 
Richmond, VA, 
and graduated 
with an M.Div. I 
was ordained on 
February 18, 
1996. 

 In 1995, I accepted the call to 
ordained ministry as an Associate 
Pastor for education at Westminster 
Presbyterian. In 1998 I was  
called as a generalist Associate Pastor 
to Christ Memorial Presbyterian.  I 
experienced the wide range of my 
God given talents while focusing on 
mission and education in the local 
church.   
 In 2003, I accepted the 
position as solo pastor at Woodlawn 
Presbyterian.  In 2009, I took an 
Associate Pastor call to Vanderbilt 
Presbyterian.  These different 
positions developed my education, 
worship, administrative, and pastoral 
skills. 
 Those skills, along with my 
early lifeôs transitions, lead me into a 
joy of ministry serving churches who 
are óin betweenô pastors. To date I 
served three churches as their interim 
pastor – Oakland Presbyterian (2012-
2014), Fuquay-Varina Presbyterian 
(2014-2016),   
                            Continue on page 3 
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From Your Pastor  

As I begin my time as your Interim Pastor, I want to turn our attention 

to a few important details.  I want to thank the Interim Pastor Search 

Committee (IPSC) for a perceptive and engaging interview process 

that brought me here.  I want to thank the Session for offering me the 

opportunity to serve Jesus Christ as your interim pastor.  That 

invitation was an extraordinary confirmation of my spiritual 

conviction that First Presbyterian Kinston is where God is calling me 

to ministry.  Now I am here for our season of ministry together and I 

am excited, as I imagine you are, to begin. 

Now, let me share a few items of pastoral interest and information: 

Some of you will ask how I prefer to be addressed. If you are 

comfortable with formality, call me ñRev. Bellisò or ñPastor Bellisò.  

Children often call me ñPastor Eddieò and I like that title.  My 

preference from everyone who is an adult to call me ñEddieò. I will leave the choice of what you call 

me up to you.  

¶ I graduated from New Bern High School in 1983. I also know eastern NC quite well and look 

forward to coming home. My parents still live in New Bern. 

¶ I am divorced with two wonderful kids (a boy who is 15 and girl who is 12) and my daughter lives 

in Fairfax, VA, with her mother. My son, whom you will soon meet, lives with me. You will get to 

know him. Since Kara lives with her mom, Iôll devote attention to her situation. Some weekends I 

go north to spend time with Kara on Thursday evenings through Saturday midday. My mom would 

stay with Jordan when I am gone. Iôll let you know in advance when I am out of town, and you may 

always call my cell phone. It is (239)207-8648. Kara is involved in many activities which makes it 

difficult to get her here on the weekends. I do miss her and you may come into my office to look at 

my pictures of my kids.  I will tell you a ton of stories of both of them so I am giving you fair 

warning. 

¶ I am available for emergencies by calling my cell phone.  I normally turn my cell phone off after 

9pm and turn it back on around 7am. Please leave a message if I do not answer the phone. I will 

return the call promptly. 

¶ I must confess a sin you will discover soon enough even without this confession.  I have great 

difficulty remembering names and family connections.  So, please repeat your name at least 6 times 

to me for me (but not all at once) when I meet you and until I get it through my thick head. 

Please notify me if you are to be hospitalized, if there is an emergency or if youôre scheduled for outpatient 

surgery. I want to lift you in prayer and, when possible, visit you.  

If I can be helpful, do not hesitate to contact me.  I look forward to our worshipping and working together as 

we earnestly seek to follow where Christ is leading FPC Kinston. 

Shalom, 

Eddie Bellis 
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Continued from page 1 
 
and Red Springs Presbyterian (2016-2017). I am 
excited to serve FPC Kinston as its interim.  With 
all the transitions in my life, I bring a unique skill 
set to this ministry of how to manage transitions.  
Specifically, I look forward to encouraging and 
equipping FPC Kinston to discover who Godôs 
calling to lead and serve as the next Called and 
Installed Pastor.  
 I also need to mention my call to be a 
father.  I have two children – a boy and girl.  Jordan 
Allen, my son, was born March 27, 2002, in Saint 
Maryôs County, Maryland.  My daughter Kara 
MinYe was born January 23, 2005, in China.  
Those two kids bring joy and happiness to my soul. 
Jordan lives with me and Kara lives with her 

mother in Fairfax, VA. I invite anyone to come to 
my home or office so I can brag on my kids and 
sharing my stories and pictures. 
 In this beautiful world, Godôs been 
generous to me by giving me a wide variety of gifts 
and interests. People who meet me would describe 
my hobbies and interests as eclectic.  I read a wide 
variety of materials from a novel of history, to 
fiction, or even business.  I enjoy playing a wide 
variety of sports but due to a foot injury where I 
once ran everywhere I now walk.  I enjoy drawing 
and going to the movies.  Cooking is a passion.  I 
love crowds and enjoy my quiet time alone. In a 
life full of transitions, God is my rock and my 
salvation. 
 I look forward to my newest transition in 
becoming your interim pastor.  I will see you on 
June 15! 

Join us for dinner to meet our interim pastor and his son, on 

Wednesday, June 14, 6pm 

Hamilton Hall 

 Menu:  grilled hot dogs, chips, baked beans,  potato salad, slaw, 
tea, lemonade, and cake 
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Carolina Cross 

Connection 

Please pray for our 19 youth and their 3 leaders as 
they serve our neighbors in Moravian Falls, NC the 
week of June 25-July 1.  During the day, participants 
serve God doing home repairs (painting, flooring, 
building wheelchair ramps, etc.), and in the evenings 
they enjoy worship, small groups, and fellowship.  May they be blessed as they seek to 
VYėUėV`Ygg]b[ëėė 5bXėXcbóhėZcf[YhėhcėaUf_ėmcifėWU`YbXUfg"ėUgėcifė777ėhYUaėk]``ėg\UfYė
about their experiences in worship on Sunday, August 27th!) 

 
 

Childrenõs Church continues through the summer! 

Leaders are needed! Lessons are no-prep and last about 25 
minutes during the worship service!  Just show up and follow 
the instructions in the classroom.  If you are able to give one 
Sunday or more, sign up in the narthex, see Rachel 
(rbenton@fpckinston.org), or sign up online at  
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d48a5ac23a6fe3-childrens. 
 
 

 

 

ȹĊ± kĊĜŴ|ȉ±Ɩ ̑ ʱƶɔȺĊ ƶí ìǹk l"Ɩ̃Ⱥ ȺĊ"ƖŦ "ŴŴ ƶí ʲƶɔ ±ƖƶɔôĊ íƶȉ ʲƶɔȉ Ŵƶʘ± "Ɩ| 

support this past school year.   ȹƶ ƶɔȉ ȠɔƖ|"ʲ ȠlĊƶƶŴ Ⱥ±"lĊ±ȉȡˮ kĊĜŴ|ȉ±Ɩ̃ȡ kĊɔȉlĊ 

Ŵ±"|±ȉȡˮ ťĜ|ȡ̃ kŴɔb ̑ ǹʱk Ċ±ŴǺ±ȉȡˮ ȠɔƖ|"ʲ ƖĜôĊȺ ƌ±"Ŵ ĊƶȡȺȡˮ Ċ±ŴǺ±ȉȡ |ɔȉĜƖô ȡǺ±lĜ"Ŵ 

events & mission projects, supporters of our youth mission trips, van drivers, leaders 

for Time for Young Disciples, office volunteers who make copies and prepare 

materials, members of the Education & Nurture committee, handymen who care for 

our classrooms, and those of you who pray for us and do the little things that help 

keep us going, WE PRAISE GOD AND ARE SO GRATEFUL FOR YOU! 

mailto:rbenton@fpckinston.org
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d48a5ac23a6fe3-childrens
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      Circle groups will resume     

   their meetings in September.  

Please contact Cindy Archie if 

you'd like to join a circle at  

252-521-5812 

or cindyarchie@gmail.com 

           Attention Circle Leaders: 
 

         Please update your circle lists   

      and submit to Shelly Sparrow  

        as soon as possible at  

    info@fpckinston.org or  

drop it off at the church office  

so the books can be updated. 

The Spring Birthday Luncheon was 

held on May 15th.   Frances 

Theodorakis was the speaker and she 

gave an update on the Presbyterian 

Disaster Assistance project and the 

kitchen remodel. She also shared 

information about our interim minister 

who will begin on June 15.  In 

addition to collecting the birthday 

offering, PW scholarships were 

presented. 
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Frances, 

Thank you for being a tireless leader in our church and community.  

Your efforts do not go unnoticed and we truly appreciate you. 

   With gratitude, 

 The Membership, Growth, and Development Committee 

Frances Theodorakis 
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From High School: 
 

Bryant Lee Cox, son of Lee and Annie Cox, Parrott Academy 
 
Caroline Eason, granddaughter of Del and Elaine Nix, Raleigh 
 
Zoe Holleran, daughter of Patrick and Jennifer Holleran, Parrott Academy 
 
Tyler Johnson, son of Pat Johnson and Angie Johnson, North Lenoir High School 
 
Lainey Nix, granddaughter of Del and Elaine Nix, North Lenoir High School 
 
Phillip Pittman, son of Bruce and Becky Pittman, Parrott Academy 
 
Jules Williams, son of Scott and Mary Catherine Williams, Parrott Academy 
 
Payton Victoriann Souders, granddaughter of Fred and Vickie Antonowich 
East High School, Cincinnati, OH 
 
Jane Fields, granddaughter of Jimmy and Shirley Fields 
Parrott Academy 

 
 

From Higher Education: 
 

Alena Victoria Antonowich, granddaughter of Fred and Vickie Antonowich 
Washington University, St. Louis – Fullbright Scholarship, Research for Argentine Government 
 
Bethany Fillippeli, daughter of David and Christi Fillippeli 
East Carolina University – M. A. in School Psychology with a Certificate of Advanced Study 
 
Lucy Manning, daughter of Ned and Penny Manning, granddaughter of ñBooò Manning 
UNC-Chapel Hill – Journalism with a concentration in Graphic Design 
 
Mary Scott Manning, daughter of Ned and Penny Manning, granddaughter of ñBooò Manning 
Davidson University – Psychology 
 
Samantha Parker, granddaughter of Fran Parker 
Pitt Community College – Respiratory Therapy 
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Remember in Prayer 

During the week, 

please remember 

these individuals 

of the church 

family in prayer. 

June 4 
Frank and Rachel Hall;  
Jim and Linda McMullen 

June 11 
Ben and Katherine Harper, Killen and  
Charlie; Justin McCowan 

June 18 
Amy, Gene, and Margaret Henderson; 
Louise May 

June 25 
Chris and Kim Henderson, Alex and Hannah; 
Mike and Michaela Martin, Bella and Lily Grace 

Members Gertrude Dalzell  Jeanette Marshall  Hope Shacckelford 
                        Margaret Henderson               Gwen Orr                                Mary Louise Smith 
                        Patsy Erwin   Fran Parker                             Katherine Thutt 
                        Honey Fuller                                                                           David and Pamela Williams 

In Kinston: 

Herritage Elite 
Eleanor Mallard 

 
Spring Arbor 
Nancy Cherry 

 
State Veteran Home 

Fred Antonowich 

In Greenville: 

MacGregor Downs 
Fred Hodge 

 
In Raleigh: 

Magnolia Glen 
Betsy Barbee 

 
In Connecticut: 
 

Windham Falls Estates 
Helen Rackley 

Family & Friends       Arlene Austin  Pat Hardy      Rocky Rockenhauser    Shelly Sparrow 
         Marie Blizzard       Dorothy Houslander     Guy Skinner                  Bryant Taylor 
         Ronnie Civils  Edith OôBrien      Haywood Smith 
                                          Irma Hamilton  Cathy Pollock      Reese Smith 

Sympathy and Prayers to the family of George ñSonnyò Conrad Mewborn who died on May 15, 2017. 
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Serving in  

June п мм му нр 

Greeters Jimmy Fields Frank Hall Janice Hendrix Bill Jackson 

Lay Leaders Ned Manning Cindy Archie George Jenkins Chris Moore 

Lock-up Doug Noble John Hendrix Ted Berry Bill Jackson 

Steward Rick Landis Rick Landis Rick Landis Rick Landis 

1 Karla Grizzard 

2 Penny Manning 

2 Cecelia Parker 

2 Teigha Randolph 

4 Lee Davis 

6 Caroline Suddreth 

7 Kenneth Blizzard 

8 Don Boldt 

10 Shirley Williams 

13 John Marshall 

14 Betsy Barbee 

14 Shirley Fields 

14 Hazel Owens 

15 Hannah Henderson 

15 Boo Manning 

16 Bill Stanley 

17 Janice Hendrix 

20 Ella Bradshaw 

21 Candace Friedman 

21 Walter LaRoque 

22 Fred Antonowich 

22 Herbert Sugg 

23 Cookie Emory 

23 Katherine Harper 

23 Ron Rouse 

26 Bethany Fillippeli 

26 Bett Rouse 

26 Don Shiffler 

27 Gina Mackey 

28 Shelly Sparrow 

29 Christi Fillippeli 

30 David Williams 



To share a specific prayer concern or make known a particular 

concern or suggestion, please see any of the members of Session 

listed below who comprise the elected leadership of our church. 
 

The Session 
 

Class of 2017             Class of 2018         Class of 2019 
 

Ted Berry                   Jason Cherry                     Jimmy Fields 
Karla Grizzard           Inez Dale                          Frank Hall 
David Mills           Ben Harper                       Janice Hendrix 
Ron Rouse                  Ely Perry          Bill Jackson 
Mary Louise Smith     Frances Theodorakis       Steve Jefferson 
Caroline Suddreth      Teena Williams                Sophia Jenkins  
                                                                             Laura Pressly 

                                   Clerk:  George Jenkins

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

Rachel D. Benton, Coordinator for Children/Youth  

John OôBrien, Director of Music/Organist 

J. C. Carraway, Assistant Choirmaster/Organist 

Cookie Emory, Financial Administrator 

Shelly Sparrow, Office Administrator 

Jeff & Christi Boyd, Missionaries to Cameroon 
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